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Suitc 700
Sacramento, CA

95814-2821

Phone: (916).442-4446

Fax: (916) 442-8585

e-mail: lungealgov@rcip.com

The mission of the
AMERICAN LUNG
ASSOCIATION. of
California is the conquest
of lung disease and the
promotion of lung health
throughout California.

ASSOCIATION.
of California

September 14, 1999

The Honorable Gray Davis

Governor of Califernia

State Capitol

Sacramento, CA 95814
Subject: Senate Bili 25 (Escutia) Children’s Air Quality Standards — Sign
Dear Governor Davis:

The Amencan Lung Association of California, and its medical section, the
California Thoracic Society urge you to sign into law Senate Bill 25, which would
require the Air Resources Board to review its air quality standards, and revise
them if necessary to protect infants and children. Senate Bill 25 would also
enhance California’s air momtonng program through greater data collect:on on
the health impacts of poor air quality on kids.

Air pollution is a serious health threat to Californians, pamcularly to sensitive
populations, such as infants and chlldren, the elderly and people with lung
disease. While current law requires the air quality standards to protect public
health, there is no specific requirement for them to account for the special needs
of infants and children. Among the reasonsthat the health impacts on infants and
children need to be considered are:

¢ Chiidren spend about 50% more time outdoors than aduits, especially in the
summer when the ozone air pollution levels are typically highest.

¢ Children have a higher venttlaﬂon rate than aduits relative to their body -
weight and lung surface This results in a greater dose of poliution deuvered

to their lungs.

As a co-sponsor of SB 25, the American Lung Association believes it is critical for -
California to continue its leadership role in the protectmn of public health ...fé‘é" d
strong, heaith-based air quality standards; S8 25 wil: do that. '

We appreciate your thoughtful consideration of our views on this m~er. P!ease :
feel free to contact me or Tony Najera if you need additional information.

; Paul Knepprath S




960+ | 2th Sercet
Sacramento, CA

95814

(916) 444-S864 (LUNG}
1-300-LUNG-USA

Fax: (916) 444-6661
TDD (916) 442-5654
E-mail: saff@slasct.org
Ditp:iAwww alaset.ong/

Qur mission is clean air,
heelthy lungs and the

elimination of lung disease.

‘When You Can't

AMERICAN
LUNG
ARERTIATION.

of Sacramento-
Emigrant Trails

September 28, 1999

The Honorable Gray Davis
State Capitol
Sacramento, CA 95814

RE: SB 25 (Escutis)
Dear Governor Davis:

We urge you to sign SB 25 which would cause the Air Resources
Board to review both ambient air quality and toxic air contaminant
standards to ensure these standards protect children. Currently, the
standards are based on a 170 pound man.

Because children have a faster respiratory rate and spend much more
time outdoors, they are more susceptible to harm due to poor air quetity.
Children with asthma are particularly vuinerable. Recent studies have
shown that repeated exposure to ozone actually decreases lung capacity in
children,

The American Lung Assocnanon is commiited to improving: lung
health for everyone and believes that this bill will help achicve that goal.

Sinccrely yours,

Sally Franchi, Chalr ;
~ Clean Air and Heslth Policy
~ Yolo Cou udxtor-Comrolier




CALFORNIA LEAGUE OF CONSERVATION VOTERS

September 15, 1999

The Honorable Gray Davis
Governor, State of California
State Capitol

Sacramento, CA 95814

RE: SB 25 (Escutia), Children’s Environmental Health Protection Act - SUPPORT
Dear Governor Davis:

The California League of Conservation Voters (CLCV) is proud to be a sponsof of SB25
(Escutia) and strongly urges you to sign this important measure. ,

Almost three years ago CLCV began pursuing the simple proposition that the state’s
environmental health standards should be set to protect infants and children as well as
adults. We sponsored AB 278 (Escutia), which underwent two years of debate, scrutiny
and amendments before it was sent to Governor Wilson last fall. Unfortunately
‘Governor Wilson vetoed AB 278, ieading to the re-introduction of the Children’s
'Environmentat Health Protection Act this year in SB 25.

Like AR 278 SB 25 resis on sevaa{ basic facts:

Children are not just “little adults™ Environmental health standards historicaily have
grown out of workplace protections and therefore have focused on protecting adults.
Yet there is an ever-growing body of knowledge about childhood physiology and the
unique ways infants and children are more vulnerable to poliutants than adults. For
example, children consume proportionately more oxygen than adults even though their
airways are narrower, and many of their key organs are not completely developed,
leading, to increased susceptibility to adverse impacts from pollutants.

Standards don’t always protect children: There also is a growing body of evidence that
many children are exposed to unhealthy levels of air pollutants. For example, a 1997
USEPA study (Woodruff et al.} found that levels ofnenzene, formaldeh);de;éxidi,:?
butadiene exceed the acceptable cancer risk in %0 percent of US. census tracts-even
though the risk assessment did pot take into account children’s differential exposure or
susceptibility to these toxic air contaminants. - . S I
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Increased air monitoring is needed to assess impacts on children: Infants and children
have different daily behavior patterns that create different exposures than adults. For
example, children tend to be outside more than adults. Infants crawl on carpets and
grass, where some air contaminants collect. In addition, some sites heavily used by
children also are close to air pollutant sources. In Southeast Los Angeles, for example,
Suva Street Elementary School is right next to two chrome-plating facilities. After
repeated complaints from teachers and parents, the South Coast Air

Quality Management District set up an air monitoring station near the school and found
“unacceptably high” levels of hexavalent chromium, a known carcinogen, being emitted
from the plating factories. The state needs to increase this sort of monitoring to identify
the real world threats of air pollutants to children. Only then can government and
business work together to mitigate those threats in a way that is both effective and fair
for the public and the business community.

SB 25 responds directly to these facts by doing the following:

o Requires the Air Resources Board and the Office of Environmental Health
Hazard Assessment to evatuate the health impacts of criteria air pollutants and
toxic air contaminants and to determine whether they adequately protect infants
and children.

¢ Requires the ARB to revise any inadequate standards (for criteria air pollutants)
or control measures (for toxic air contaminants) so that they protect infants and
children.

e Establishes a workable timetable for the review and revision of standards and
conirol measures.

o Expands the ARB’s air monitoring program in six communities statewide to
include special monitoring of children’s exposure to criteria air pollutants and
toxic air contaminants. :

o Creates, in Cal/EPA, the Children’s Environmental Health Center o serve as an
advisor for protecting children’s environmental health.

SB 25 is the product of three years of negotiations with a broad array of industry
representatives, many of whom opposed this bili and its predevessor for most of that
time. CLCV was tremendously encouraged and impressed last summer when,
notwithstanding significant industry opposition to AB 278, you told the Wall Street
Journal that you would sign the bill if you were Governor. We have takenyour .
~ commitment to heart, but have not takenit for granted. That is why we worked hard .
~_ this year to resolve as many. of industr a5 possibl
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amendments taken this year, all major industry groups — including the CA Chamber of
Commerce, the CA Council for Environmental and Economic Balance, the CA Farm

Bureau Federation, the CA Manufacturers Assn,, the Printed Circuit Alliance, and the
Western States Petroleum Assn. — have removed their opposition to SB 25. Enclosed is a

copy of their letters for your review.

Your early support for the measure was

critical to setting a tone for negotiations that

was conducive to reaching agreement. It was deeply appreciated. We also must
acknowledge the tremendous help provided this year by Cal/EPA, the ARB, and
OEHHA in helping craft details that were workable and effective. The openness and
seriousness they demonstrated stood in stark contrast to our experience with those

agencies under the prior administration,

SB 25 takes an important Step in recognizing the different environmental health impacts
on infants and children. It has drawn the attention of public health professionals

Sincerely,

ﬁ.}hRAINW ATER

Executive Director
(510) 271-0900

cc: The Honorable Martha Escutia

p

PETE PRICE
Lobbyist
(916) 448-1015




Shaping Tomorrow’s Health Care
www.calnurse.org

September 14, 1999

The Honorable Gray Davis
Governor, State of California
State Capitol

Sacramento California 95814

REQUEST FOR SIGNATURE ~ RE:  $B25 (Escutia) - SUPPORT 1

Dear Governor Davis:

The California Nurses Association supports SB 25 (Escutia), as amended, which imposes
specific requirements on the State Air Resources Board and the Office of Environmental Health
Hazard Assessment relating to the protection of infants and children from environmental health

hazards.

The California Nurses Association believes that protection against accident hazards, pollution,
disease contagions, fatigue, and moral hazard are essential to health. So too are safe work
environments, clean watei, adequate sunlight and full opportunities for family and community
life. CNA supports public activities to assess and abate hazards and to provide a safe work and
home environment. ‘ '

Children are particularly at risk from environmental hazards because their bodies are still
developing, they breathe more air, play outside more and are least able to protect themselves
against exposure. V

For these reasons, the California Nurses Association supports SB 25 and urges your “aye” vote
on the measure. -4

Sincerely,

Jill Furillo, RN
Director, Government Relations

1100 Tith: S1e 205
Sacramento, CA 95814
, (916) 446-3021
- (510) 273-2200 - - Fax (9161 4466319
Fax (S10)663.162S. - - - o




Ciabriel Monares
Jennic Moraics

BOARD OF EDUCATION
CITY OF LOS ANGELES

September 30, 1999

The Honorable Gray Davis
Govemor of California
State Capitol

Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Governor Davis:

Iurge you to please support’¥8725; SB 898, and SB 1111 to protect
air quality and promote child health research. P 1

California has the second highest asthima ram in the natior: and
spends $350 million per year in hospital bills on asthma. Researchers

suspect that air pollution is a key factor.

These three bills would tighten clean air standards to protect infants
and children, ensure that there wnll beno loss in air quality from
elimination of MTBE in gasoline, and fund research into the causes of

 the increasing number of asthma cases in California.

Vpitnerom. Cadls

. ’yvxc:'ronm M CASTRO




Executive Director
Robert C. Felimeth

¢ Councll for Children
Thomas Papsgeorge

Council Chair

Martin D. Fern

Birt Harvey, M.D.

Louise Horvitz, M.5.W.

Hoa. Leon Kaplan

Harvey Leving

Mary O°Connor, D.D.S.

Paul Parerson

Gary F. Redenbacher

Guary Richwald, M.D.,
M.PH.

Bloir Sadler

Glotia Perez Samson

Alan Shumacher, M.D.

Owen Smith

oo- Unniversity of San Diego
.- Schoot of Law
7" 5008 Alcala Park

""" Gan Diego. CA 92110

L (619) 260.4806
- 4619y 260-4753 ¢Fax)

Children’s Advocacy Ihstitute
September 15, 1999

The Honorable Gray Davis
Governor, State of California
State Capitol, First Floor
Sacramento, California 95814

Re:  SB 25 (Escutia)- STRONG SUPPCRT, Request Governor’s Signature
Dear Govemor Davis:

The Children’s Advocacy Institute is in strong support of SB 25 {Escutia), which would ensure
that key public health standards for air quality are reviewed and, if necessary, revised to a level
that protects infants and children, as well as the general public. In addition, the bill creates the
Office of Children’s Environmental Health Center within the California Environmental -
Protection Agency to focus environmental and public health protection on the needs of infants
and children. And finally, the bill requires tiie state Air Resources Board to reevaluste and
revise , if necessary, its air monitoring program to more accurately measure the exposure of
infants and children to air pollutants. CAI respectfully urges you to sign this important
measure into law. - ‘

Current health standards for 10 criteria air pollutarts and 21 toxic air contaminants are set at
levels found to be safe for adult males and do not reflect the greater risk posed to fetuses,
infants and children whose brains, nervous systems and bodies are still developing.
Children spend at least twice as much time outdoors as adults and roughly three times 25 much
time engaged in outdoor sports and vigorous activity, particularly in the summer months when
air quality is typically at its most unhealthful stages. Children’s metabolic rates are much
faster than adults, resulting in the decp lung ingestion of a disproportionate amount of air
pollutants and toxins per pound of body weight; and causing a disproportionate amount of L
harm. Yet, the California Environmental Protection Agency has no guidelines or procedures to

- assess environmental health hazards on infants and chiidren,

The incidence of asthma and other chronic pulmonary diseases has miore than doubled over the
past decade — 500,000 children now suffer from asthma. Heatth care costs associated with air -
pollution have been estimated at $6 billion in Califomia alone. CAI respectfully urges you to
sign this important children’s health measure into law. : o

Sincerely,

Kathryn Dressk;




7%, LOS ANGELES COUNTY DISTRICT ATTORNEY'S OFFICE

Forat ROBERT P. HEFLIN « Chief Deputy District Attormey

SACRAMENTO LEGISLATIVE OFFICE

GilL GARCETT! & District Attorney JAMES R. PROVENZA * Special Assistant

September 15, 1999

The Honorable Gray Davis
Governor, State of California
State Capitol
Sacramento, CA 95814
SENATE BILL 25 (ESCUTIA)
SUPPORT
Dear Governor Davis:

I am writing to respectfully request that you sign Senate Bill 25 (Escutia), legislation supported by the Los
Angeles County District Attoracy’s Office. ' ’

Senate Bill 25, The Children’s Environmental Health Protection Act, requires the California Environmental
Protection Agency (CalEPA) to review and, if necessary, revise existing health standards for air pollutants
and improve control measures for toxic air contaminants to protect the health of infants and children. Senate
Bill 25 also creates a Children’s Health Center within CalEPA to advise the Secretary of CalEPA andthe
Governor on environmental health matters that affect infants and children.

Ensuring that California’s air quality is safe for infants and ckildren is critical to improving the health of
California’s children. Children are more susceptible to environmental threats than adults because their bodies
are still developing and they spend more time outside breathing unfiltered air than adults.

Thank you for your consideration of Senate Bill 2s.

Yours very truly,

Gil Garceetti
District Attorney

i

By

JamedR. Provenza
Special Assistant
District Attorney

Senator Martha Escutia




JAMES K. HAHN
CITY ATTORNEY

September 23, 1999

Govermnor Gray Davis
State Capitol, First Floor
Sacramento, CA 95814

Re: SB 25 (Escutia)
Dear Governor Davis:

I support SB 25 (Escutia), which would establish specific requirements that air
quahty standards and toxic air pollution control programs protect infants and children. This bill
is vital to updating state regulatory efforts to reflect emergmg new data on children’s unique

vulnerability to pollutants,

The public, especially those who live and work in Los Angeles, expect state
regulatory agencies to respond to these new findings. SB 25 addresses their concems:

. Requires the California Environmental Protection Agency (CalEPA) to review and, if
necessary, revise existing health standards for air pollutants and improve control
measures for toxic air contaminants to ensure the protection of infants and children.

. Requires the California Air Resources Board to evaluate its current monitoring program
and make changes necessary to more accurately measure the exposure of infants and
children to air pollutants.

This bill would establish a clear and orderly timetable for agencies to review and
evalnate existing standards and control measures and determine if new standards and control

measures are needed. I urge you to sign SB 25 into law. W ,ﬁv afw

Very truly yours,

J K. HAHN
City Attorney

CITY HALL EAST + LOS ANGELES CA « 0012 '« (213) 485-5408 « FAX: (213) 680-36




_ C/LIFORNIA CGNGRESS OF PARENTS, TEACHERS, AND STUDENTS, INGC,
W .o 930 Gsorgla Street, Los Angales, CA 90015-1322 » P.O. Bax 15015, Los Angeles, CA 80015-0015
e (213) 620-1100 * FAX (213) 620-1411 « E-mail placaia@aoi.com « htip://www.capta.org

September 29, 1999

The Honorable Gray Davis
Governor, State of California
State Capitol

Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Governor Davis,

SB 25-Children’s Environmental Health Protection Act, authored by Senator Escutia. SB
25 protects infants and children against air poilution in three essential ways.

¢ Requires the California Environmental Protection Agency (CalEPA) to review and, if
necessary, revise existing health standards for air pollutants and improve control
measures for toxic air conlaminants to ensure the protection of infants and children.

* Requires the Califomia Air Resources Board 1o evaluate its curmrent monitoring
program and make changes necessary to more accurately measure the exposure of
infants and children o air pollutants.

¢ Creates a Children’s Environmental Health Center within (CalEPA) to advise the
Secretary and the Governor on environmental health matters as they affect infants and
children.

California State PTA urges you to sign this important piece of legislation.

Sincerely,

Peggy Dial, Advocate
California State PTA
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September 27, 1999

Govemnor Gray Davis
State Capitcl
Sacramento, CA 95814

RE: SB 25 (Escutia) - SUPPORT

Dear Govemnor Davis:

The Planning and Conservation League supports SB 25, and urges you to
sign this important legisiation. -

SB 25 would enact the Children’s Environmental Health Protection Act.
This bill will help protect infants and children against air pollution by
creatmg a Children’s Environmental Health Center within Cal-EPA, and
requiring the state to evaluate air pollution monitoring and standard setting
to take into account the special sensitivities of children and infants to air

contamination.
Please sign SB 25 into law.
Sincerely,

Sandra Spelliscy
General Counsel

CC: Senator Escutia’s office




% Resources for Independent Living, inc.
1211 H Street, Suite 8
Sacramento, CA 95814
(916)446-3074 Voice & TDD
(916)446-2443 Fax
rii@sna.com

9/29/99

The Honorable Gray Davis
Governor of California
State Capital
Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Governor Davis:

1 urge you to please supponwff%SBi‘QBQ,,and SB 1111 to protect air
quality and promote child health research. - :

: California has the second highest asihma rates in the nation and spends
$350 million per year in hospital bills.on asthma. Researchers suspect that air o
poliution is a key factor, o ST : B sl

Asthma is one disability we cavf;;!i{ﬁit;;aﬂg/m;;:revént by fegislating sounrd :
environmental public policy to protect the air our children breath.
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: South Coast |

Air Quality Management District
' -2 21865 E. Copley Drive, Diamond Bar. CA 917654182
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September 29, 1959

The Honorable Geay Davis

State Capitol
Secramento, California 95814

_Dmcuvunor Davis:

SR 25 — Sqppert
The South Cosst Air Quality Management District Sensts Bill 25, which

requires the state to review and, if necessary, revise health standards for sir
poliution to protect infants and children. '

Children ate uniquely vulnerable to snvironmental health risks. Their cells are rapidly
than sdults. Children also bavs potentially higher exposures dne to their behavior
(playing outsids, crawling on the floor, e15.). Recognizing these differances is good
environmental policy. SB 25 doss that for ail air md toxic standard-setting provesses.
The bill also provides for additional air quality monitoring to specifically

chiliren’s expoaure to air polhitants. ‘

The children’s health issne deserves all the attontion it is now receiving at the natioxal

" and state level. SB 2$ i3 s important step forward in environments! policy making. On
behalf of the Govaming Boazd of the South Coast Alr Quality Management District, {

~ urge you to sign SB 25 into law.

Sincerely,
Banry R. Wallerstein, D_Env,
Executive Officer :

LCV:TC

.es: Seastor Mardss Bacutia

SEFP 28 '93 17:57 . S99 396 3335 | PAGE.DD1
sk TOTAL PAGE.DBL **




CALIFORNIA
COALITION

OF UNITED CEREBRAL
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RONALD S. COHEN, PH.D.
CHAIRPERSON
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_ Stanistaus & Tuolumne
Counties

September 15, 1999

The Honorable Gray Davis, Governor
State Capitol Building
Sacramento, CA 95814

REQUEST FOR SIGNATURE: SB 25 (Escutia/Ortiz)

Dear Governor Davis:

I am writing today on behalf of the California Coalition of United Cerebral Palsy
Associations and asking for signature on SB 25 (Escutiz/Ortiz). This legislation
would merely declare that it is the Legislature’s intent that the state’s air quality
standards and airborne toxic control measures should be reviewed to determine if
they adequately protect the health of infants and children. If such a review
determines those standards and measures are inadequate, they should then be

revised.

UCP affiliates across the state provide various community-based programs for
children with developmental disabilities. Pollution and airbornie toxins which can
effect healthy children are doubly dangerous to our clients that are often medicaily
fragile. As you may know, infants and children normally have a higher ventilation
rate than adults relative to their body weight and lung surface areas, meaning they
receive a proportionately larger dose of pollution delivered to their lungs. In
addition, children have narrower airways than adults, thus irritation or
inflammation caused by air pollution can result in a potentiaily significant
obstruction of their airways. These conditions which may only cause irritations in
healthy children can conceivably send some of clients into shock.

Because of the above reasons, and on behalf of all the state’s children, we ask for '
your signature on this important legislation.

Sincerely,

N

Ronald S. Cohen
Chairperson

CA 95814 (916) 446-3204 » Fux (916) 46-3206'> Reynold3

ite 480 * Sa;xaknento;
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| 2-;(-49 THEMA KALI CHANDLER

340 S. LAFAYETTE PARK PLACE, #228
LOS ANGELES, CA 90057

y, February 11, 1999

The Honorable Gray Davis
State Capitol Building
Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Governor Davis:

This letter is to solicit your support of Bill:8B:25 (Environmental health protection for children).
The bill aims to set pollution limits for air, water and food tailored for kids not adults. Jt requires the
various state agencies that set allowable levels for toxins to adjust their standards based on any new
research on the chemicals’ impact on children’s health. The standards are used to determine whether
polluters are operating within legal limits.

Existing law requires the State Air Resources Board to adopt ambient air quality standards in
consideration of specific factors, including public health effects, as specified. Existing law also requires
the Office of Environmental Health Hazard Assessment to estimate exposure levels, as specified, in
evaluating the health effects of toxic air contaminants, and requires the state board to specify threshold
levels for health effects in listing substances determined to be inadeguate.

Bill SB 25 would state the Legislature’s intent that ;Califomia air quality standards and airborne
toxic control measures should be reviewed to determine if they adequately protect the health of infants
and children, and that these standards and measures: should be ‘revised if they are determined to be

inadequate. L : 4

Currently Bill SB 25 is in the Rules Commmee waiting to be assigned to a policy committee. It

is my hope that you wiil stand behind it and push for its passing. This legisiation is very important to the ,.

future of our youth. It has been documented that several children have contracted diseases due to 1

_ pollution from factory’s in the 50" district, one of the South Coast Air Quality Managem' + District’s
“hot spots”. Some chaldren have even died, such as Alex Perales, who was dmgnosed with Hodgkin’s
lymphoma, then leukemia at age 14. Thetefore I strongly u:ge you to support SB25. o




May 11, 1999

Goveamor Gray Davis
State Capitol
Sacramento,CA 95814

Re: SB 25

Dear Governor Davis:

| support this Bill wholeheartedly and hope you will sign this bill as promised. Thank
you.

P ‘an
4125 Terra Granada Dr. #3B
Walnut Creek, CA 94595




